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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre
on Monday 24th January 2022 at 7pm
25th January 2022
Present: Cllrs P Wilkinson (PW) Chairman, A Morgan (AM) Vice Chairman, E Bland (EB),

J Bland (JB), G Edwards (GE), R Moss (RM), W Reynolds and J Freeman (JF).
Also in attendance CW&C Cllr Fifield and one member of the public.

127.
Public Open Forum
Comments about planned housing at Winnington and the ability of the local traffic system to accommodate the likely increase.  The Council will make representations to CW&C.  
128.
 Apologies were received from Cllrs M Budden, M Gerrard and I Lasseter and were 

 approved.  Also CW&C Cllr P Williams.

.
129.
No new declarations were received.
130.
Minutes of meeting held on 13th December 2021 were approved.
131.
Finance Committee.
131.1 
Minutes of the meeting held on 10th January were approved

131.2
Minutes of the meeting held on 17th January were received.

131.3 
Accounts for December was approved. 

131.4
Accounts for the three quarters to 31 December were approved. 

131.5
The budget for 2022/23 was approved.
131.6
A recommendation for the same precept as the previous year of £125 000 was approved.
132.
Environment Committee.
132
Meeting held with Kompan to discuss modifying a piece of equipment to reduce its height to below 4m so that the proposed equipment will not require planning permission and how Kompan may assist public consultation on the scheme.
133.
Planning Committee.

133.1
Minutes of meeting held on 7th January were received

133.2
Cllr W Reynolds elected to the committee.
133.3
Have held discussions with CEMEX about the route for heavy equipment to enter the proposed site on Weaverham Road to the proposed sand quarry extension.
134.
Youth Committee.
134.1
Cllr G Williams has resigned from the Council and thanks expressed for his work whilst a member

134.2
Cllr Moss elected to the committee.  
135.
Cemetery Committee
At a recent meeting the maintenance contract was extended for 3 years and a contract placed to increase car parking capacity at the Cemetery,

136.
Meetings attended
GE on sandbag provision
137.
Clerks' Correspondence.
Have made enquiries about the costs of any by-elections and the scheduled elections in May 2023.  

138.
Policing matters – PCSO Gillett gave a written report to council regarding issues in the parish which was noted.  A meeting to be held about parking at St Bede’s primary school.
139.
Outstanding Street Care/Highways Items
Still some blocked drain gullies requiring attention that will be attended to in August/September this year.  CW&C Cllr G Edwards assured the Council that the pavements and gutters will be attended to later in the year and that a schedule will be sent to the Council.  

140.
Cheshire West and Chester Councillors
The budget meeting will be in February and an increase in Council Tax is expected.  Some confusion about publicity surrounding the proposed green bin levy.  There has already been some fly tipping in the village and fears that there could be more as the year progresses.  Sandbags have been distributed.  Enquiries about no chemists being open in the village over weekends.  GE said she would see what the Director of Public Health has to say.   
141.
Public Forum

Public expressing concerns about fly tipping and leaves being swept onto the public highway.

142.
Date of Next Meeting Monday 28th February 2022 at the Community Centre.










meeting closed at 8.05pm.
